
 
 

EPA Public Hearing Information 
Monarch Waste Technologies LLC 

Hospital Medical Infectious Waste Incinerator    

PUBLIC HEARING FOR PROPOSED CLEAN AIR ACT TITLE V PERMIT 

 

Public Hearing: December 4, 2019 

Permit Number R6FOP-NM-2019 

 
As stated in the Public Notice published on October 29, 2019, a Public Hearing relating to the initial proposed 

Title V operating permit for the Monarch Waste Technologies LLC (Monarch) facility was anticipated in 

the event that a request was received or if significant public interest was shown regarding the permit action. 

The United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) will hold a Public Hearing from 6:00 – 8:00 pm 

on December 04, 2019, at the Pojoaque Valley Middle School – Frank B. Lopez Auditorium, located at 1797 

State Road 502 West (NM-502), Santa Fe, New Mexico 87506. The purpose of the Public Hearing is to 

accept oral and written comments into the administrative record. At the Public Hearing, the hearing officer 

may limit the time available to five minutes or less for each commenter to speak if the hearing officer 

determines it to be appropriate. We will not respond to comments provided during the Public Hearing.  The 

public comment period has been extended to incorporate all written and oral comments provided at the 

Public Hearing and will now close on December 4, 2019. 

Immediately prior to the Public Hearing, EPA will also hold an informal discussion session to respond to 

questions on the proposed initial permit and to answer general questions about the permitting process. This 

informal discussion session will take place at the same place as the Public Hearing, at the Pojoaque Valley 

Middle School, but will run one hour earlier from 5:00 – 6:00 pm on December 4, 2019. Information shared 

during this informal session will not be recorded and will not be included in the administrative record for 

the permit action, since the session is not intended to replace the Public Hearing. 

If you have any questions regarding the permit action, please refer to the October 29, 2019 Public Notice on 

EPA’s website at https://www.epa.gov/caa-permitting/proposed-initial-part-71-clean-air-act-operating-permit-

monarch-waste-technologies and you may still review the administrative record by visiting one of the 

repositories listed below. 

Access to electronic copies of the documents: 

Navigate your web browser to http://www.regulations.gov and enter Docket ID: EPA-R06-OAR-

2019-0561 into the search box; follow the online instructions if you wish to submit a comment.  

 

Access to physical copies of the documents: 

EPA Region 6 Office: 1201 Elm Street, Suite 500, Dallas, Texas 75270; phone (214) 665-7340. 

Monday – Friday, from 7:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., excluding Federal holidays, please call in advance to 

arrange viewing times. 

Española Public Library: 313 N Paseo De Onate, Española, New Mexico 87532; phone (505) 747-

6087. Please call in advance to arrange viewing times. 
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